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I have registered for the 2014 Zone Workshop, April 11-13, 2014 in Baltimore.  The 
workshop is for LSC Times Officers, Registrars, Safe Sport Chairs and office staff. 
 
The January/February issue of Splash Magazine has the list of Top 10 Times from the 
2012-2013 season.  In the article accompanying the list (see attached) it says that 
Potomac Valley had the most No. 1 rankings with 57. 
 
Safety Committee 
 
Nothing to report this month. 
 
Equipment 
 
I authorized repair of two CTS-6 timing systems and two Infinity starting systems for a 
cost of $3700.  Five more Infinity systems are at Colorado for evaluation and repair.  It 
is estimated they will cost about $250 each to repair.  Once they are all returned we 
will be able to send two starting systems out with each set of equipment. 
 
With the number of PVS teams owning their own timing equipment, the requests for 
equipment rentals for PVS meets is down.  This has allowed us to do rentals for a 
number of H.S. meets in both VA and MD and one Masters meet. 
 
Technical Committee 
 
Jim Thompson will be making one last update of the spreadsheet of JO qualifiers 
based on data through Feb. 2.  The report may be available before the Feb. 10 board 
meeting. 
 
Online Meet Entry (ONE) for SC Senior Championships and SC Junior Championships 
opened on Monday, January 27, 2014.  All entries must be submitted through OME.  
OME entries close Tuesday, February 25. 
 
Officials Committee 
 
On January 15, the USA Swimming Rules & Regulations Committee issued a new 
interpretation of the “touch rule” for breaststroke and butterfly based on a new 
interpretation from FINA.  Overlap of the thumbs at the touch is now legal. 
http://www.pvswim.org/official/rules/2014-01-15_Breaststroke_Touch_Interpretation.pdf 
 
I had one late request for Officials Travel Reimbursement for Winter Nationals and one 
request for the Austin Grand Prix that I recommend to the Board for approval. 
 



As of February 7, 2014 Potomac Valley had 500 certified officials.  Given that we have 
many weekends with four meets some weekends with five meets, this is not an 
excessive number.  The trend, however, is encouraging. 
 
The IMX Meet (Jan 31-Feb 2) had 103 officials volunteer their time.  Of this number, 
75 were from Potomac Valley.  Officials from MA, MD, MR, NI, and VA also worked the 
meet. 
 
PVS official, Al Meilus has been accepted to the USA Swimming Open Water Woekshop, 
April 11-13, 2014 in Ft. Meyers, FL.  USA Swimming will provide the housing and 
meals.  PVS will pay the transportation costs. 
 
Both PVS Short Course Championships (N3/N2) and PVS 14&U Junior Olympics (N2) 
have been approved as USA-S Officials Qualifying Meets (OQMs).  Jim Sheehan, the 
current USA-S Program Operations Vice President, will be the lead evaluator for SC 
Champs. 
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